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We Need Your Help
By Rick Hopkins ’91

We thank the alumni for all of your support in the
past, and continue to need your indispensable
help with several pressing items.
DKE House Capital Campaign

There is still time to participate in the capital campaign.
While the formal campaign is over, the plaque listing all
donors has not been finalized. Currently, there are 915 living
DKEs, and 522 have participated in the capital campaign. The
brothers and house corporation are working very hard to
protect the finest house on campus.

DKE Professorship/Carolina First Campaign
The DKE professorship is $50,000 short of the required

goal to get into the legislature for matching-funds consider-
ation. For an endowed professorship in the college of arts and
sciences, which is $1 million, the N.C. legislature will match
50 cents on the dollar at $666,000. We are hopeful to reach
our goal by the upcoming legislative session.

The DKE house is the first fraternity/sorority house on
campus and, perhaps in the nation, to fund an endowed
professorship. Following the DKE lead, the Phi Delts are
working on a professorship, and we hear several other houses
are very interested.

The DKE professorship is in conjunction with The Carolina
First Campaign, the university’s $1.5 billion campaign. All
gifts are tax deductible and included in The Carolina First
Campaign.

Rush
The brothers also need your help with rush. There are fewer

rushees this year, and we need all DKEs to fill in the enclosed
card with information on potential future rushees. The rush
process is shorter than ever, and any background on prospec-
tive rushees is appreciated.

A Great Year for Beta DKE
By Robert C. Poitras ’94, President

We have had a great year at the DKE house! Phase
II renovations were completed just before school
started. We celebrated our 150th anniversary and

also received the Lion’s Trophy from DKE national on the
same day! We built a new basketball court and relandscaped
the front yard. In January, we held a career planning dinner
with the senior class and alumni board of directors. We next
hired Don Gaddo to
help oversee the upkeep
of the house on a daily
basis. Most recently, the
alumni board held a
barbecue with the
undergraduates before
the spring football
scrimmage.

I would like to thank
many people for their
tireless hard work this
past year, including but
not limited to Howard
Brubaker ’56, Tee Baur,
Rick Hopkins, Jim Gray
’70, Logan Sawyer and Don Gaddo.

The renovation/construction is long over, and the house
still looks great, thanks in large part to a required security
deposit from all members and a more responsible attitude of
the undergraduates.

It is important to the continued success of the DKE house
to have the alumni actively involved. I hope all of us will find
time to stop by and visit when we are in the area. Many classes
are considering holding class reunions soon, and that is great!
The house will be closed during summer school but will
reopen in mid-August for the school year. Please see the
football schedule on Page 6, and mark your calendars
for Alumni Weekend on Saturday, November 2, 2002.
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George Tyssen Butler looked the part, from his
elephant hair bracelet to a jaunty walk, as he made his
way up the DKE house sidewalk for the first time in the

early 1960s.
Born in England, raised in Africa and Jamaica, schooled at

Groton, George was about to become a member of the DKE
class of 1966, one of 24 scrubbed young men in narrow ties,
madras sportcoats, white socks and Weejans. Even though the
class of ’66 was to suffer fairly alarming attrition from too
many parties and too little classtime, George and his DKE
classmates were to go on to bigger and better things.

In George’s case, it was filmmaking. In fact, his latest
endeavor, “The Endurance: Shackleton’s Legendary Antarctic
Expedition,” an epic film about fabled English explorer Sir
Ernest Shackleton, has taken the entertainment world by
storm.

Based on a book of the same title by Caroline Alexander,
Butler’s film chronicles one of the most amazing feats of
modern survival, the travails of Shackleton and his 27-man
crew in their failed 22-month attempt to be the first to cross
the Antarctic continent on foot beginning in 1914.

Shackleton and his men, including a coterie of sled dogs,
set out on the sailing vessel Endurance from England, and
almost two years later completed what, by most measures, is
the most amazing journey ever undertaken.

Butler and his New York-based production company, White
Mountain Films, actually produced the cinematic Shackleton
story in two versions: a documentary using much of the
original footage and still photos shot by the expedition’s
photographer, and a 40-minute Imax presentation. Both are
playing in theatres around the world to thrilled audiences and
four-star reviews.

Some critics have called the film a sure Oscar contender,
and it has already won its share of awards, including Best
Documentary honors in film festivals from Chicago to Hawaii.

But this isn’t Butler’s first foray into nonfiction feature
films. In 1977, he produced and directed “Pumping Iron,”
an intriguing story of male bodybuilders featuring a then-
unknown Arnold Schwarzenegger. Eight years later, it was
the ladies’ turn with the bench press in Butler’s “Pumping
Iron II: The Women.”

The filming of “The Endurance” took Butler and his
production crews from the British Isles, where they inter-
viewed descendents of the men from the original 1914
expedition, to the Antarctic. Production began in July 1999
and finished with a seven-week stint in Antarctica that ended
in March 2000. Traveling on icebreakers, the 20-person
Antarctic unit departed from Uruguay, tracing Shackleton’s
perilous voyage from South Georgia Island to Elephant
Island and into the Weddell Sea.

The shoot covered the explorer’s voyage to some of the
most remote and inhospitable locations on earth. Butler and
his crews encountered many of the same conditions that
Shackleton did, including blizzards and hurricane-force winds
that marooned some of the filmmakers for a time on South
Georgia Island.

George recently was heard to remark, “Only the DKE
house could have prepared me for Antarctica.”

BETA – NORTH CAROLINA
By George T. Butler ’66

(This chapter letter was written before the Convention. – Ed.)

Perhaps it was spontaneous exuberance that floated
in with the unusually good fall weather, or perhaps
it was the first year of deferred rush at North

Carolina. (The pledges normally absorb any excess energy
of the active Chapter.) At any rate, the members of Beta
finally harnessed their creative powers and sponsored
brother Alex Shufford ’66 as master carpenter for the
project: a new alumni room.

There had always been a feeling at Beta that there
should be a central place in the house where the content
of the archives could be exhibited in order to instill a
more active sense of history amongst members and
alumni. For this purpose, a ground floor storeroom was
completely renovated, with a new floor and side paneling.
It was furnished through the master work of brothers
Shufford, White and Oliver who constructed a walnut bar
and trophy case. Hoping for a good basketball season,
which normally brings the alumni in flocks, Beta is
awaiting early opportunities to show off the new room.

Among other areas of campus activities, Dekes were
well represented on the football and soccer fields. Joe
Churchill ’66 held a tackle spot on the line and Bee
Chapman ’66 continued his kicking duties. John Loud
’67 led the soccer team to a 6-2-1 season with the help of
Bronson Van Wyck ’67, Tommy White ’67, George
Butler ’66, and next year’s co-captain Tom Roberts.
Meanwhile, Hap Stewart ’66 was elected to the Honor
Council.

With a cooler winter in sight (the Farmers Almanac
predicted entirely too much snow for Chapel Hill), Beta
is settling inside by the fire until Groundhog Day in
February. At this time, an awakening animal will stick a
sleepy head out to look at its shadow in the temperate
seventy-degree air. But then, no wonder it is confused,
since most of the prophetic creatures (the ones we know
about) migrate each August from Waterville, Maine, and
similar points north.

George Butler ’66:
A Voyage of Discovery from Britain to Antarctica and Beyond

The following article was published
in THE DEKE QUARTERLY in February 1965.
Beta was named Outstanding Chapter of 1964.

George Butler
in Antartica
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After the DKE house renovations were finished,
the officers and board members set about the job
of finding someone to look after things. After all,

protecting a $2 million investment is serious business.
Meet Don Gaddo, retired president of the U.S. division

of Jannock Ltd., a Canadian company. Don, who once
also played minor-league baseball with the Milwaukee
Braves’ farm system, retired from his CEO job in 1995.

He and his wife, Sharon, spent 14 months in Europe,
unwinding from a lifetime career in business. “We acted
like high school kids. We loved every moment.”

Bored with retirement and wanting a taste of college
campus life, the Gaddos moved to Chapel Hill in the fall
of 1996. Right away, they found themselves thrust into
the world of campus Greek affairs. But it was by design.
“We thought it would be exciting to become house
parents at a sorority, and so we did.” The Gaddos took up
residence at the Sigma Sigma Sigma Sorority.

In 1998 Don was asked to become house director at
Alpha Tau Omega, and a few months ago he took on a
similar assignment at the DKE house. Since his taking over
at ATO, the fraternity has been named one of the top
chapters in the nation for three years running. Don, who
likes to apply his business experience toward helping
Greek members run their houses, says, “I love every
moment of my new endeavors.”

It didn’t take long for Don to put his management
experience into play. He found himself a member of the

Meet Don Gaddo, New DKE House Director
chancellor’s committee for Greek affairs and was selected as an
honorary member of the National Golden Key Honor Society
by the students at UNC. He was also named UNC house
director of the year for three years in a row.

But somehow, watching over two fraternities and a sorority
and, most recently, helping oversee the UNC Greek system
wasn’t quite enough. So Don turned to writing. In 1998 he
published his first book, and since then he’s written two more.

Angel: A Mighty Fortress is the true story of an ill-fated B-17
shot down over Germany during WWII. The plane’s navigator
was Don’s cousin, who died in the crash. The book is now in
its fourth printing and has been transformed into a screenplay.
Don’s second book is titled The Stained Glass Window, and
was followed by War’s Lost Love Found. All three deal with the
WWII air crew that mysteriously disappeared on July 19, 1944.
“The mysteries surrounding the crew, the B-17 Flying
Fortress and the families are captivating examples that
miracles do exist,” Don says. “I have spoken at Airventure,
the world’s second-largest air show. Only the show in Paris,
France, is larger. This year my topic will be American air
power.”

Sharon and Don have been married for 43 years. They have
three children and six grandchildren.

About working with Chapel Hill’s Greek community, Don
says, “I love working with the young men and women, as
does my wife. Although challenging at times, the work is also
rewarding beyond one’s greatest anticipation. It also keeps me
young, engaged and wanting to do more.”

Ever since moving from New York to Chapel Hill in
the fall of 1999, I have noticed a growing uneasi-
ness about fraternities at UNC in general. A handful

of houses are vacant and boarded up. Many are undergoing
renovation, but the work goes slowly, as I expect the fund-
raising goes slowly as well. The Deke house is handsome
and strong, but around it are signs that something is wrong.

When I heard recently that 225 men pledged fraternities
last fall but only 165 actually made it through initiation eight
weeks later, I and others moved from uneasiness to major
concern that the fraternities, as we know them, are in jeopardy.

Even with our spectacularly refurbished Deke house as the
best facility on campus by far, our Beta brothers have to
work overtime to recruit and maintain a pledge class large
enough to be financially self-supporting.

In January of this year, the UNC Board of Trustees,
chaired by Deke Tim Burnett ’62 and chancellor James
Moeser, called the fraternities and sororities to a special
Student Affairs Committee meeting to warn the Greeks that
the whole system is not living up to the standards of
excellence and has to change for the better. Too many
complaints from parents and students had reached the
trustees, and these could not be ignored. Later a trustee told
several of us who attended a second committee meeting that
fraternities are “on fragile ground.”

Robert Poitras ’94, president of the Beta Deke board,
joined with Don Gaddo, our new part-time house manager,

to do something to help. I also joined them, and together with
an energetic Chi Psi and thoughtful SAE, we were the catalysts
for a new group of fraternity alumni.

We have had five meetings, growing in attendance each time
so that all social fraternities have joined in and formed the UNC
Fraternity Alumni Advisors Committee. It’s a long name, but
our mission is simple: to help fraternities survive and thrive. Our
objectives are to assist the brothers in improving in the areas
receiving increased criticism— alcohol abuse, drugs and hazing
going far beyond responsible pledge training. We also will
staunchly support the fraternities when they merit that support,
and we will be working with UNC for the university to step up
to do more to nurture this great institution.

We are in the process of formally organizing, being recognized
as an official organization by the university, and writing our
formal mission statement and bylaws. I have been elected presi-
dent, and Robert Poitras and Don Gaddo serve on the executive
committee. Mike Hoyt ’66 is also active on the committee.

We have important work to do. What is gratifying is that the
board of trustees, the chancellor, the Office of Greek Affairs and the
vice chancellor for student affairs have genuinely welcomed our
group to working toward this common goal of a thriving fraternity
system at UNC. Everybody considers us the fourth leg of a strong
table that supports the Greek system, along with the students
themselves, the university and the national Greek organizations.

We promise to seek your counsel (please e-mail me at
gstonehill@aol.com) and will keep you informed.

Fraternities on “Fragile Ground”
By Jim Gray ’70
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Sadly, another spring draws to a close here in Chapel Hill.
As I wish the seniors the best and prepare for the reality
that I’ll be a senior myself next year, I can’t help but

marvel at how quickly the time passes here at the DKE house.
This spring has been slower than the fall, as it customarily

is, but the undergraduates are still keeping quite busy. Many
of the brothers traveled to Kenan Stadium to watch Jeb Terry
’03 in action at the spring football game. A mixture of
undergraduates and alumni also enjoyed a barbecue and
question-and-answer session with Rick Steinbacher from the
football team afterward. For the non-varsity-caliber athletes
among us, there were successful intramural soccer and
basketball teams in the early spring.

For other extracurricular involvement, many Dekes used
their time outside the classroom to contribute to our philan-
thropic objectives. We had group involvement with Habitat
for Humanity again this semester, as well as individuals who
chose to work with organizations such as the Big Buddy
program. Many of the Little Buddies enjoyed shooting hoops
with their Big Buddies on our new basketball court, which
was built at the end the fall semester.

Doing What We Can to Help
Children and Others

By Scott Martyr ’04

In the fall, the DKE house’s annual spaghetti dinner
produced some of the finest pasta ever and raised
$1,000. We chose to donate all the proceeds to the
Timmons family. Their youngest son Joey’s battle
with leukemia forced his mother to quit her job in
order to provide necessary attention for her sick son.
The proceeds helped pay for a portion of the medical
expenses that accompanied his treatment. Just before
Christmas break, the DKE house also helped stock the
base of their Christmas tree by donating various gifts.
The Timmons wrote a wonderful thank-you note
describing their appreciation and Joey’s cheerfulness
on Christmas morning.

In addition, certain members of the DKE house
chose to adopt a Little Buddy through the campus
YMCA’s Big Buddy program. Since the majority of the
children’s parents work full time, the DKE house has
provided a structured after-school environment as well
as mentors for the boys to look up to. Other members
of the house volunteered their time to coach a recre-
ational basketball team.

The DKE house plans to continue working with
Habitat for Humanity and anticipates additional
volunteer work next fall.

Learning on the Job
By Robbie Kane ’03, Chapter President

I was very happy to see our community involvement carry
momentum from the fall. I am similarly pleased at how the
chapter continues to foster respect among its members and
for the house. As my tenure winds down next fall, I will leave
office confident not only in the next administration’s abilities,
but in those of the entire chapter. I have learned a lot during
my time in office and hopefully accomplished a great deal.

It would have been impossible to achieve our success
without the help of my treasurer, Robert McCall ’03, and
vice president, Jonathan Wellborn ’03, as well as guys like
Conrad Graham ’03, Luke Foster ’02 and Matt White ’02,
who have held multiple positions within the house and
helped assure that things ran smoothly. I would also like to
thank the board members for their continual support and
active interest in the house. Also, I would like to offer my
most sincere appreciation to Meg Miller and Don Gaddo and,
last but certainly not least, Robert Poitras ’94 for their
everyday guidance in keeping the DKE house the finest on
campus.

I wish everyone the best and hope to see you all in Chapel
Hill this upcoming football season.

The Lion’s Roar is published for the members and friends of Beta Chapter of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity at the
University of North Carolina. Address changes, news items, photos and contributions may be sent in the enclosed envelope or

mailed to Alumni Records Office, Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, P.O. Box 3367, Chapel Hill, NC 27515-3367.

Brothers and guests enjoy a
barbecue after the spring

football game.
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John B. Saunders ’43 (The
King Home, 1555 Oak Ave.,
Evanston, IL 60201-4233)
Sorry to report the death of
Robert Lane Davis III ’41, in
Honolulu, December 4, 2001.
Bob came to Chapel Hill from
Farmville, N.C., via Darlington
School, Ga. He lived for many
years in Englewood, Colo.,
before retiring to Hawaii.

J. Stuart Gaul Jr. ’44 (5325
Hardison Rd., Charlotte, NC
28226-6425) In 1941 after the
bombing of Pearl Harbor, the
War Department advised that
if we were accepted into
engineering or medical school,
they wanted us in that capacity.
Several of us got into med
school after two years and two
trimesters of college. Four
years med school in three years
(around the calendar), duty as
med officer on USS Fresno, as
war ended. Orthopedic
residency at U.Va. and the A.I.
Dupont Institute (pediatric
orthopedics), joined by dad in
practice in 1953. Practiced
orthopedic and hand surgery
for 41 years. Chief of the
Charlotte Memorial Hospital
orthopedic department and
director of the residency
training program 1955-1965.
Our residency program rating
rose from 38th to 85th in
national quality, where most
residency training programs
are in university settings. Gaul
Orthopedic Group merged
with another group to become
Charlotte Orthopedic
Specialists, P.A., now with 31
“orthopods” including four
hand surgeons. I retired in
1995 and published two new
procedures for handling major
destruction to thumbs and
fingers, with emphasis on
restoring the unique sensory
function essential for writing,

buttoning shirts, typing on
computer keyboards,
distinguishing a dime from a
nickel by feel, etc. As a retiree,
I got involved in a highway
building problem in the
Appalachian Mountains,
which has not yet been
resolved. I learned how a
major state government
department (of transportation)
can evade facts and synthesize
excuses in order to ignore the
citizens.
Rose Marie and I have three
offspring: a Ph.D. chemist
who teaches the chemistry of
art at the Chicago Art
Institute, another orthopedic
hand surgeon and a restaurant
owner/manager. Also four
grandchildren. I’m afraid my
modest DKE contribution
won’t go very far. I find the
needs of the American Red
Cross, Habitat for Humanity,
Salvation Army, various
environmental issues and
many other organizations
need more than I can give.

William N. Christenson ’49
(23 Glen Washington Rd.,
Bronxville, NY 10708-5801)
Enjoying retirement since
1995 after 47 years of active
medical work. With three
daughters, have acquired
seven grandchildren with one
still in utero, making four girls
and four boys. Wife Betty and
I live in Yonkers and also
Delray Beach, Fla. I have
acquired a mostly serene and
joyous attitude toward life at
76 years of age.

Paul W. Mengel ’50 (28 Oak
Ln., Danville, VA 24541-5600;
lolo@gamewood.net) Lois and
I, together with our three
children, their spouses and
children (14 in all), celebrated
our 50th wedding anniversary

at Kingsmill Resort around
Thanksgiving. Keep up the
good “roaring.”

David W. Allen ’52 (111
Shorelake Dr., Apt. E,
Greensboro, NC 27455-1467;
sna2405@aol.com) Rebuilding
burnt-down home. No one
injured, all is well. Hope to be
in by September 2002.

E. Bretney Smith Jr. ’52
(11 Hilltop Rd., Asheville, NC
28803) My company
[Swananda Cleaners, Inc.] is
celebrating 102 years in the
laundry/dry cleaning industry.

F. Debele Maner ’53 (308
Bradley Point Rd., Savannah,
GA 31410-3509; fmaner@
aol.com) Impressed and
pleased to see my old Deke
house roommate’s (Herbert
H. Thorp ’54, deceased) son
Holden given the extensive
write-up in the January-
February 2002 Carolina
Alumni Review.

Dick Stoker ’60 (2930 N.
Atlantic Blvd., Ft. Lauderdale,
FL 33308; stokerthebroker@
aol.com) The stairway brings
back memories in that I
managed to ride my World
War II Army motorcycle up at
least five stairs on one or two
weekends of revelry and
decompression time; couldn’t
go further due to the trouble-
some habit of some of the
brothers and their dates
lounging on the stairs, slowing
momentum as you can imagine.

William B. Fearon ’63 (P.O.
Box 38, Saxapahaw, NC
27340-0038; earlofsax@
juno.com) I started a new
business after designing a
vertical stoneware chicken
roaster called Klucker Kooker

Alumni News

Concluded, next page.

and am shipping 20 per month
from home. I enjoy living
close to Chapel Hill.

Nelson Schwab III ’67 (2065
Queens Road East, Charlotte,
NC 28207) Managing
Director, Carousel Capital
Parners (nschwab@
carouselcap.com)

Walter E. Hussman Jr.
’68 (One Sunset Pt., Little
Rock, AR 72207-1710) I
received the Roots and Wings
Award in March 2002 for
generously helping Arkansas
children and other good
causes. My father was “one of
the most generous people I’ve
met in my life,” and I recall my
mother delivering groceries to
needy families. The award was
presented by the Arkansas
Community Foundation.

Paul B. Woodson ’68 (6
Dogwood Rd., Salisbury, NC
28144) I was reelected in
November 2001 to my third
term as mayor pro-tem of
Salisbury, N.C. I’d like to say
hello to my DKE roommate
Kent S. Hedman ’68.
Enjoyed reading about his
daughter, Lang, graduating
from Brown. My daughter
Kristy, who is 16, participated
in the quarterfinals of the
Double Tennis State
Championship this past season.

Eric C. Fast ’71 (200 Locust
Ave., Rye, NY 10580) CEO,
Crane Co. (efast@craneco.com)

John E. Hine ’71 (5634
Bayou Glen, Houston, TX
77056-1002; tortugahine@
houston.rr.com) Keep up the
good work — the key to the
development effort is the
communication — the
newsletter is a great tool!
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Beta DKE Loses One of Our Best
We regret to inform you of the death of Paul Horner ’91.
Paul exemplified all that was good about being a DKE—
friendship, loyalty and a passion for living, to name but a
few. He enriched all of our lives and leaves a void that will
never be filled. Our thoughts and prayers go out to Paul’s
family, especially to his mother, Jean, and his brother,
Jerry ’88.

Several of Paul’s friends have established a memorial in
his honor, to benefit one of his greatest loves — protect-
ing the rivers on which he found so much joy. If you
would like to make a donation, please contact

The Charles Paul Horner American Whitewater
Memorial Fund, c/o Jason Robertson,

1430 Fenwick Lane, Silver Spring, MD 20910.

More News

UNC Football 2002

A. Nixon Costner Jr. ’75
(1008 E. 8th Ave., Johnson
City, TN 37601) Owner/
President, O-4 Investments

John L. Townsend III ’77
(25 Midwood Road,
Greenwich, CT 06830;
johntownsend829@
MSN.com) Advisory Director,
Goldman Sachs & Co.

Brenton L. Smith ’86 (345
W. 70th St. #4A, New York,
NY 10023) Vice President,
BNP Paribas Corp.
(brent.smith@
americas.bnpparibas.com)

B. Trevor Fearon ’90 (220
Hillside Dr., Atlanta, GA
30342; btfearon@yahoo.com)
Currently working in the
Medical Products Division of
Gore-Tex, selling vascular/
interventional devices to
surgeons and hospitals. I have
two sons — Cameron and Will
— and am enjoying living in
Atlanta. Had a great time at
the Don Bittner/Redmond ’90
wedding seeing John G. “Gee”
Aldridge ’90, Billy Crudup ’90
and Ray Farris III ’90.

Joseph C. Frierson III ’92
(190 University Dr., Athens,
GA 30605; jcf3rd@bellsouth.
net) Joseph Cunningham
Frierson IV was born 2-12-02.

Carson Baur ’93 (33 Waver-
ton, St. Louis, MO 63124;
CBAUR10456@aol.com)
Trey (Joe C. Benson III ’93)
had a boy named Dru
Benson. The name is
significant because Trey’s
great-great-granddad Dru
Benson started the Kosher
Deli business in Fort Worth,
Tex. Go Dru!

William H. Crawford III ’94
(106 Lasalle Ct., Nashville,

TN 37205; crawfordbt@
aol.com) First son born on
September 4, 2001. His name
is William Harris Crawford
IV. We are calling him Will.

Robert C. Poitras ’94 (408
Aberdeen Dr., Chapel Hill,
NC 27516-4039) Rob
Barnhill and Chrissy are
expecting their first kid in
June! Tommy Roberts ’94
joined the 30-year-old club on
December 3. He and Avery
are back from London and
living in Austin, Tex. Robert
sees Chris Harris ’95 and
Craig Comer ’95 frequently,
who were in business school.
He looks forward to seeing
Jay Wills next year at school.

James G. Huckabee IV ’95
(3700 St. Marks Rd.,
Durham, NC 27707;
jimbo.huckabee@nmfn.com)
My wife, Emmy, and I
announce the birth of our
daughter, Boyce Alexander
Huckabee, on 11-29-01.

Date Day Opponent Location Time
08/31/2002 Sat Miami, Ohio Chapel Hill, NC TBA
09/07/2002 Sat Syracuse Syracuse, NY TBA
09/14/2002 Sat Texas Chapel Hill, NC TBA
09/28/2002 Sat Georgia Tech Chapel Hill, NC TBA
10/05/2002 Sat Arizona St Tempe, AZ TBA
10/12/2002 Sat No Carolina St Chapel Hill, NC TBA
10/19/2002 Sat Virginia Charlottesville, VA TBA
10/26/2002 Sat Wake Forest Winston-Salem, NC TBA
11/02/2002 Sat Maryland Chapel Hill, NC TBA
11/09/2002 Sat Clemson Chapel Hill, NC TBA
11/16/2002 Sat Florida State Tallahassee, FL TBA
11/23/2002 Sat Duke Durham, NC TBA

We want to hear from you!
The success of our alumni program depends not only on your financial support but also
on hearing from you so other brothers know what you’re doing, how things are going and
where we can reach you. Don’t miss this opportunity to maintain contact with men who
meant so much to you in your college days. Please take time now to fill out and mail the
enclosed news form. Your news will be published in the next issue of  The Lion’s Roar.

We regret to inform you
of the death of Archibald Craige ’38 (9/16/01),

Robert Lane Davis III ’41 (12/4/01),
John R. Pender III ’45 (12/17/01),

Robert W. Dodson ’47, Stahle Linn Jr. ’50 (3/1/02),
William L. Hill II ’53 (9/12/01),

C. Richard MacGill ’53 (3/25/02), and Paul Horner ’91.
Delta Kappa Epsilon mourns their passing and extends

condolences to their families and friends.


